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Subject:  Street Naming for New Development at Queens Quay, Clydebank 
 
1. Purpose 
 
1.1 To allocate street names for a new development at Queens Quay, Clydebank 
 
2. Background 
 
2.1 The site was formally occupied by John Brown’s Shipyard. 
 
3. Main Issues 
 
3.1     The redeveloped site will include a newly constructed Clydebank College and 

a business park. Four new roadways are required to serve the area and the 
following address names were proposed following an extensive public 
consultation exercise by Clydebank Rebuilt: Alisa Road, Aurora Avenue, 
Ossian Way, and Garth Drive. These relate to ships built at John Brown’s. 

 
3.2 Although not an address point, the developer wishes to name two other areas 

within the site. It is proposed to name the area in front of the College entrance 
“College Square” and a landscaped area overlooking the Clyde to be named 
“John Brown’s Yard”. The latter will be a link to the site’s heritage and the 
former is self explanatory.         

       
3.3 The above names are not known to be in use elsewhere in West 

Dunbartonshire     
    
4. Personnel Issues 
 
4.1 There are no personnel issues. 
 
5. Financial Implications 
 
5.1 There are no financial implications. 
 
6 Risk Analysis 
 
6.1 There are no known risks to the Council. 
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7. Conclusion 
 
7.1 It is considered appropriate to allocate the names Alisa Road, Aurora Avenue, 

Ossian Way, and Garth Drive to the new roadways and College Square and John 
Brown’s Yard to the two feature areas within the site. 

  
8. Recommendation 
 
8.1  That the new roadways and feature area names be adopted.  
 
 
 
Irving Hodgson 
Acting Director of Housing, Regeneration and Environmental Services 
(Housing & Regeneration Services) 
Date: 14 May 2007 
___________________________________________________________________ 
 
Person to Contact: Patrick McLaughlin, Section Head 
 Building Standards, Council Offices, Clydebank 
 01389 7388206 
 email: Patrick.McLaughlin@west-dunbarton.gov.uk 
 
Appendices:  None  
 
Background Papers: None   
 
Wards Affected:   6 – Clydebank Waterfront 
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